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January 4, 2024 
 
Mr. Kelly Mendenhall  
Dominion Energy Utah  
P.O. Box 45360  
Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0360 
 
Re: Docket No. 23-057-11 - Dominion Energy Utah’s Affiliate Transaction Report 

for the 12 Months Ending December 31, 2022 
 
Dear Mr. Mendenhall, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Dominion Energy Utah’s (DEU) 
June 29, 2023 filing of its Affiliate Transaction Report for the twelve months ending 
December 31, 2022 (“Report”). The filing was made pursuant to reporting 
requirements agreed to by DEU in paragraph 45 of a settlement stipulation 
(“Stipulation”) adopted by the PSC in its September 14, 2016 Order Memorializing 
Bench Ruling Approving Settlement Stipulation in Docket No. 16-057-01 (“Order”). 
 

The PSC also reviewed the Division of Public Utilities’ (DPU) November 15, 2023 
action request response. DPU comments that it reviewed the Report to determine the 
extent to which affiliates exercise any substantial influence over DEU’s policies and 
actions. DPU states that services were provided and received within the Intercompany 
Administrative Services Agreements (“IASA”) and outside of the IASA. DPU did not 
observe undue positive or negative financial impact to DEU from IASA transactions 
and indicated a decreasing trend in non-IASA transactions. DPU concludes that (1) 
active affiliated interest relationships exist between DEU and the reported entities; (2) 
DEU provided appropriate affiliate transaction information to DPU upon request; and 
(3) activity between the affiliates identified in the Report does not appear to be averse 
to the public interest. DPU states the Report complies with both the Order and the 
Stipulation, and recommends the PSC acknowledge the Report. 
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Based on the PSC’s review of DEU’s Report and DPU’s comments and 
recommendation, the PSC acknowledges DEU’s Report as complying with the Order 
and Stipulation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#331610 


